
 
 

 

July 2025 
 
Dear Parent/Guardian, 
 
The City of Unley, in partnership with Concordia College, have been working to improve safety 
and access for students and parents/guardians during the busy school drop-off and pick-up 
times. 
 
As part of this project, a number of parking and traffic improvements were identified and 
detailed on the next page. The improvements will be implemented in late July / early August 
2025. To support these improvements parents/guardians are kindly asked to adhere to the new 
traffic and parking controls once implemented. Student and road safety is paramount. We 
appreciate the challenges experienced with the school drop-off and pick-up, and hope the 
improvements will assist in making the experience less stressful. 
 
As a friendly reminder, please remember the following: 
 
Comply with the 25km/h School Zones: Drivers must not exceed 25km/h at any time of the 
day or night when a child is in a School Zone. This includes children walking or riding a bike 
either on the road or footpath. The lower speed limit applies whenever children are in the zone, 
including weekends and school holidays. 
 
Comply with No Parking signs: You can only stop in a No Parking zone for the immediate 
purpose of picking up or dropping off passengers or goods. The driver must remain with the 
vehicle and take no more than 2 minutes. If you need to get out of the car and park for longer 
then 2 minutes, than please park further away from the school where longer term parking is 
permitted and walk. 
 
Comply with No Stopping signs and yellow lines: You must not park or stop in a No 
Stopping area or on a continuous yellow line for any reason. 
 
Do not park across driveways: You must not park across a driveway. Restricting access to 
driveways is illegal and can inconvenience the property owners. 
 
Our Parking and Regulatory Services team will be out regularly monitoring compliance of traffic 
and parking controls.  
 
If you require any additional information on the improvements detailed on the next page, please 
contact us by email at pobox1@unley.sa.gov.au or phone 8372 5111 
Yours sincerely, 
 
City of Unley, 
in partnership with Concordia College.
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